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St Ishmael Community Council 

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held in Ferryside Village Hall on 23rd April 2024.
PRESENT: 


Cllr A Dalton, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr J Holliday, Cllr J Batte, Cllr VM Jones, Cllr P Thomas, Cllr S Wyld, Cllr H Gibbon and J Rees (Clerk). 
Also in attendance: Several members of the public including Mrs J Price, Mrs G Squires, Mr G Davies, Mrs K Davies, Mrs P James. 
In the Chair: Cllr A Dalton 
Cllr Dalton welcomed everyone to the meeting and reminded the members of the public of the standing order rules for public participation. 

1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from Cllr D King. 
2. Declaration of Interests

There were no declarations of interest. 
3. Public Participation
The Clerk and the Council answered several questions regarding the current situation with the Cemetery and what needed to be considered before a decision was made. 
Several comments were made in support of the Community Council taking ownership of the Cemetery. 
4. Burial Authority Status
The Clerk presented the legal power that allowed the Community Council to become a burial authority and explained the advice received from One Voice Wales on how this power could be invoked. 
5. Salem Cemetery Valuation
The Clerk read out the email from Mr C Williams of the Baptist Union in relation to the Valuation of Salem Chapel with and without the cemetery and explained the parties that would benefit from the sale of Salem Chapel. 

6. Consideration to be given to taking ownership of Salem Cemetery

Following further discussion, Cllr M Jones proposed that subject conditions being met the Community Council would take ownership of Salem Cemetery, this was seconded by Cllr J Batte. 

An amendment was tabled by Cllr Gibbon that the Community Council enter negotiations before moving forward. There was no seconder to the motion.

Therefore, a vote was taken on the original proposal with 6 votes in favour and 2 abstentions cast. The motion was therefore carried.
Cllr J Batte proposed that the following conditions be made:

· A substantial financial contribution be offered to the Council for taking over the cemetery.

· Legal costs be incurred by the Baptist Union.

· The tree stumps dumped on the side of the road be removed before the cemetery is transferred.

· The two overgrown hedges on the top and left of the cemetery be coppiced before the cemetery is transferred.

· All terms and conditions of transfer be acceptable to the Council. 
This was seconded by Cllr S Wyld. All in favour. 

The Clerk was asked to arrange a meeting with Mr C Willimas to discuss the conditions further and to ask for clarification on the following issues:

· Who would be running the cemetery until the transfer.

· When would the financial contribution be made available to the Council.

· When would the exchange date be. 
It was resolved that the Clerk contact Mr C Willimas with details of the offer and ask for a meeting asap. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 20:09 pm
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